NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION THURSDAY, MAY 16, 2019

Commission Members present: President Alisha Gredy, Vice-President Alexis Peirce Caudell Member Anna Hofstetter, Member Mark Shields, and Member Melanie Voland. Also in attendance: Utility Manager Sean Cassiday

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1) CALL TO ORDER

President Alisha Gredy called the meeting to order.

2) ROLL CALL

The roll was called by President Alisha Gredy.

3) APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Vice-President Caudell made a motion to approve the minutes from the 4-19-19 meeting as presented. Member Shields seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

4) DISCUSS FUTURE USE OF WASHINGTON/JOHNSON STREET PARK

President Gredy asked if any Members had come up with any plans for the design of the park? Who could draw up plans? Utility Manager Cassiday advised he would speak to Doug Hardin to see if he could do the plans. Discussion of placement of dog waste receptacles at the park and Village Green corners. Try to incorporate the existing flower beds that are currently there. Member Voland stated she would check on the flowers that were planted there.

President Gredy raised \$1,075.00 for her birthday fund raiser to put towards the purchase of the benches. Discussion of where the money should be placed. BCSWMD Director Phil Stephens advised that the BCSWMD has an account set up with Green Tree Plastics and they would prefer to deal with only one entity which would be BCSWMD. President Gredy to speak to Clerk-Treasurer Young and BCSWMD Director Stephens to see if this can be done. Discussion on the rainbow benches. Some members thought it was 8 benches in 4 different colors (brown, green, orange and yellow – 2 benches of each color). BCSWMD Director Stephens was to speak to Green Tree Plastics to see if rainbow benches could be done.

Suggestion to see what the cost would be for trash/recycling receptacles. Member Hofstetter would like to see this type of receptacle throughout town. Vice-President Caudell stated from prior discussion the Town employees do not have time to go through and sort the recycling receptacles.

Discussion of repurposing the cabin. Utility Manager Cassiday advised he has not talked with Byrd Snyder about the cabin. Suggestion to ask someone else who could inspect the cabin. Mike Nickels may be able to inspect it. Member Hofstetter suggested hiring a building inspector. Member Shields stated they inspect several areas of a building and the cabin does not need that involved of an inspection. President Gredy to contact Mike Nickels regarding the cabin inspection.

NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION MAY 16, 2019

Discussion of who could do the landscaping plans? Suggestions were Steve Miller. Member Shields stated he would speak to Collen Smith and request an architectural rendering of the park based on the square footage.

Discussion of naming the park. Suggestions to place article in the newspaper, put out on social media and put on Town website. Member Voland to write up the criteria for the contest and present at the June 20, 2019 meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

Vice-President Caudell moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. President Gredy adjourned the meeting at 4:31 p.m.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Town Park Commission meeting on 5-16-19 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

Vice-President Alexis Caudell